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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION

LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
March 28, 2014
12:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Attendance: Committee Members Greg Radlinski (Chair), Joe Andrews, Keith Johnson
Also: Jeff Clements, City Council Research; Kevin Kuzel – ECA, Council District 14; Jody Brooks – Office of General Counsel
The meeting was called to order at 12:03 p.m. by Chairman Radlinski.  The committee discussed the following legislative introductions:
2014-185 (recodification of Jacksonville Housing Finance Authority code chapter): the committee questioned why it appeared that the bill was codifying language it said was repealed. Jeff Clements explained that the Council Rules were changed recently to require that when ordinances repeal portions of the Ordinance Code and the repealed language is not contained in the ordinance in strike-through fashion, the language being repealed must be appended to the amendatory ordinance as an exhibit to preserve a record of the language being repealed for future reference.
2014-118 and -119 (fair share agreements for Olsen Farms and Harmony Farms projects near Collins Road and I-295): Jody Brooks of the Office of General Counsel gave an overview of the two fair share assessment projects near the intersection of Collins Road and I-295 on the Westside. The projects concern a joint effort by the City and a developer to construct an expansion and relocation of Parramore Road to allow commercial development on several parcels in the area.  2014-119 regarding the fair share assessment for Olsen Farms passed at the City Council meeting last Tuesday night; 2014-118 is still being deferred pending further negotiations on several issues, including the amount, if any, of City financial participation in the Parramore Road relocation and the preferable alignment of the road. The intent of these two bills was to unwind and replace two earlier fair share agreements, but 2014-118 as drafted by the developer contains more issues than just a restatement of the previous agreement. The differences between the original and revised agreements are what is still under negotiation.
2014-187 (appropriating $165,426 in CDBG program income to the City of Atlantic Beach ($649) and to a project to rehabilitate the Community Rehabilitation Center facility on Beechwood Street): Jeff Clements explained that the bill reallocates revenue from the sale of a parcel of property originally acquired by the use of Community Development Block Grant funds to other CDBG eligible uses, specifically the rehabilitation of a building that provides services to clients with mental health and substance abuse issues. 

2014-189 (appropriating $309,000 from a Fire and Rescue Department capital account to an operating account to purchase firefighter escape equipment): the committee was curious if the funding in the capital account originated in the Banking Fund and therefore was borrowed money. Staff will inquire.

2014-190 (appropriating $2 million to complete funding necessary for complete replacement of the full length of the Southbank Riverwalk): the committee briefly discussed the sources of funding identified to fill the $2 million needed to construct the last 900 feet of the new riverwalk.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:45 a.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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